PS/MS 278 June 2013 General Membership Meeting Minutes 06/19/2013
1. The April 2013 minutes were approved.
2. Principal’s Report 
a. Mrs. Guido announced that there will be a massive budget cut of around $100,000 in DOE funds next year due to the lower % of Title 1 families in the school.  It is unclear as to the full effect of these cuts personnel wise, but we will need to raise funds to keep programs such as the 92nd Street Y Program.  Very few of our students will have to summer school this year, and overall we did well on the state tests despite the new common core being applied on such short notice.

3. The 2013/2014 Executive Board Members were confirmed.
a. The elected PTA Officers are as follows.
i. Co-Presidents – Danielle Floyd & Kristine Keating

ii. Co-Vice Presidents – Susie Fuller & Carmen Carpio

iii. Secretary – Richard Tatum

iv. Treasurer – Anina Young

v. Co-Translating Secretaries – Elena Rodriguez, Melissa Garcia & Monica Barnkow
4. May/June Events Updates
a. 2013 Spring Fair was the most successful yet!  The raffle and the fair proper doubled their profits.
b. Teacher Appreciation was a success! 
c. New K Parent Orientation was a success!
d. K Moving Up Ceremony was a success and came in under budget!
e. Visual Arts Showcase Certificates given to all participants and gifts cards to Michaels given to the winners at the final awards ceremony at the end of the month.
5. Financials for June 2013 and a Preliminary Budget for 2013/2014 was given to the membership for their review and approval.  
6. Committee Update
a. The Wellness Council Meeting is scheduled for 06/20 at 230pm 

b. Communications

i. eCommerce – the Voting record to approve this type of fundraising was not found, will need to be re-voted on in upcoming meeting.
7. SLT Elections were held and Kristin Borhofen, Juan Moreires, Anne Shikany, and Sarah Townley were elected to the SLT for 2013-2014.  
8. Parent/Family Organizational Skills Workshop – will follow the meeting!  The membership is invited to stay and enjoy the workshop.
HAVE A GREAT SUMMER!
